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Dear Parents,
I hope you all had a wonderful Easter break. We are all looking forward to a very busy Summer term!

MATHLETICS and SPELLODROME

Due to popular demand from children, parents and staff, Mathletics is back at Cathedral Primary School!
We have secured subscription for all children, from Nursery through to Year 6 to have access to Mathletics, and a new programme called ‘Spellodrome’.

What is Mathletics?

Mathletics is an online Numeracy program that children can access with a personal username and password making it secure and safe for them to use. The site allows your child to complete activities your child’s teacher has set for them as well as playing Maths games against children all over the world. The program tracks your child’s answers to the activities, allowing your child’s teacher to monitor how well your child is doing, and how they can be supported further.

How does it work?

You will need Internet access to use Mathletics. Once your child has logged onto www.mathletics.co.uk, they need to click onto the ‘Sign In’ link and they can then type in their username and password. This will be given to your child in the first week of the Summer Term. I urge you to emphasise how important it is that this username and password is kept safe and is not shared with anyone else. If someone else accesses your child’s page, the data stored for your child will not be accurate and this will hinder teachers from being able to support your child in Maths appropriately.  When your child first signs in, they create their own avatar to go through the game. As your child works through the activities and plays games against other children they gain coins and points which they can swap for different outfits for their online avatar, as well as certificates and awards that will given out during celebration assemblies.
During the first week of the Summer Term, all children will be given their usernames and passwords for Mathletics. Your child’s class teacher will go through the process of logging on and setting up the program with your child and how to work around the site. 

What is Spellodrome?

As well as Mathletics, we have also subscribed to a new program called Spellodrome, which supports children with their spelling and word recognition. The username and password that allows access to Mathletics is the same one that gives access to Spellodrome. Again, your child’s class teacher will introduce this program and ensure your child is familiar with how to navigate around the different activities and games.

I hope that you will encourage your child in using these programs at home, and if you have any questions about either Mathletics or Spellodrome, please do not hesitate to speak to either your child’s class teacher or myself,

Yours sincerely,
Miss Sarah Murray

Numeracy Subject Leader
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New Website

Please visit our new website www.cathedralprimaryschool.com for examples of children’s work, blogs and photos. 
If you would like to post a comment you are very welcome to do so.


Wonderful News
Miss Bailey, our Nursery teacher is pregnant. The baby is due in August so she will remain at school until the end of the Summer term. 

Mrs Morrow and Mrs Palmer, our part-time cover teachers are also both pregnant and are expecting babies in August too!! They will remain at school until the end of the summer term as well.

We are all so pleased for Miss Bailey, Mrs Morrow, Mrs Palmer and their families and wish them all the very best for the future.

Street Party Invitation
There will be a Diamond Jubilee “Street Party” in the infant playground at lunchtime on Wednesday 30th May – all parents are welcome.  If you would like to attend, please send payment in advance (£2.90 per adult) by 8th May in order that food numbers can be confirmed.
International Evening
International Evening will be held on the evening of Friday 25th May. More details to follow.
Secondary Transfer meeting for current Year 5 parents to be held on Thursday 10th May at 3.30 in the hall.
Summer Uniform reminder

Nursery

· Short sleeved open neck (but not just buttons left open) school shirt / blouse.

· Grey school trousers / skirt

· Navy & white striped or checked dress

· Cathedral School Sweatshirt

· Flat black shoes, (below the ankle) plain navy, black or white sandals (no open toe or sling backs), heels must be less than 3cm.

Main school

· Short sleeved regulation shirts / blouse

· Ties

· Grey school trousers / skirts

· Cathedral School Sweatshirts

· Navy & white striped or checked dress (worn with blue Sweatshirts)

· Red & white striped or checked dress (worn with red Sweatshirts)

· White ankle socks
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Closing Date for ROAR sponsorship money: Friday 20th April Prizes will be awarded for:

· the number of books read

· the best book review and tiger fact in each class. These will be published on the website.
· children who have raised money for tigers in imaginative ways
Class Assembly dates
Please note that all class assemblies begin at 8.55am prompt.  No one can be permitted to enter the hall after this time.  We ask that if you are in the hall that you do not go to the gate to let late comers in as this not only could pose a security risk but is also very off putting for the pupils participating in the assembly.  Also, as class assemblies are an act of collective worship please could you refrain from taking photographs.

Year 5 – 1st May

Year 4 – 8th May

Year 3 – 4th May – Service at Southwark Cathedral, 9.30am. All welcome

Year 1 – 29th May

Year 3 – 19th June

Year 2 – 26th June

Reception – 3rd July

Nursery – 10th July

Leavers Service for Year 6 – 13th July at 9.30am in Southwark Cathedral – All welcome

Sport at Cathedral School

We are very pleased to announce that as from this week Elliot Favell, Qualified Sports Coach, will be with us from 12.15 every Tuesday.  He will spend the lunch hour in the Key Stage 1 and 2 playgrounds playing team games with children on an informal basis.  This half term he will teach Year 5 sports on Tuesday afternoons.  He will work with a different class from Year 1 to Year 6 each half term in order that every child will have the benefit of his expertise.  Between 3.30 and 4.15 he will also run a Key Stage 2 Sports Club.  This will alternate between Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 on a termly basis.  
Mini Olympics
We have been approached by Bankside Open Trust to take part in their Mini Olympics event on the Marlborough Playground.  More details to follow.

New Reading Books 

This week your child will be given a reading book from the new reading scheme. Here at Cathedral School we are very excited about these new books as they offer children an opportunity to read a wider range of texts including graphic novels, non-fiction, traditional tales and classics.  One of the key features of every book is, that although they are not as text heavy, there is a guide inside the cover that will support parents in asking a range of questions to develop their child’s Higher Order Reading skills such as comprehension, deduction, inference and retrievals well as word recognition.

We very much valued the feedback we received from children, governors, staff and parents when we were considering changing the reading scheme and really hope that you and your child enjoy reading the new books and that they support your child in developing their reading skills alongside a lifelong enjoyment of reading.

We really hope you enjoy sharing the new books with your children and we appreciate the good care that we know the children will take of them.
Scan using a QR reader on a phone.











